DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS
CITY OF CHICAGO

June 10, 2016

Steven I. Berlin

Executive Director

Chicago Board of Ethics

740 North Sedgwick Street, 5 Floor
Chicago, IL 60654

Dear Executive Director Berlin,

Pursuant to Section 2-156-142(d)(8), the Department of Buildings wishes to report the following
gifts our department received on June 3, 2016 from a delegation of government officials from the
Republic of Korea. The gifts were accepted on behalf of the City of Chicago and will be used for City
business purposes.

The delegation met with Commissioner Judith Frydland and myself on June 3, 2016 in Room 906
of City Hall at the delegation’s request to discuss the City’s off-premise (adverting) sign regulations. The
delegation consisted of a ten government officials from the Local Financial Association’s Out of Home
Advertising Center (LFA-OAC) of the Republic of Korea was led by the LFA-OAC’s General Director Mr.
Hyeon Kim. At the conclusion of the meeting, General Director Kim presented the following gifts from
the LFA-OAC (photos also included):

1. Two sets of metal fruit/vegetable utensil sets. Research was unable to reveal the item’s
retails cost.

2. Two sets of metal chopstick utensils. Research was unable to reveal the item’s retails cost.

Please note that the Department will add all items to the Department’s general break-room area
supplies for City business purposes.

Sincerely,

Matthew W. Beaudet
First Deputy Commissioner

cc: Judith Frydland, Commissioner
Emily Berman, Deputy Director of Strategic Partnership & Global Affair, Mayor’s Office
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